
Men’s Society Meeting 

June 7, 2015 

 

The St. Nicholas Men’s Society meeting was called to order by Ralph Schreiner.  

Father Tom led an opening prayer.  9 members were present. 

Past meeting notes were read by Paul Ludwig: accepted by Jeff Theis, 2nd Elmer 

Neu. 

Treasurer’s Report end balance is $593.61:  accepted Paul Ludwig, 2nd Gene 

Schutz. 

OLD BUSINESS: Ralph Schreiner and Allen Lutgen fixed fence top pipe at the 

cemetery.  They also lifted and leveled grave stones.  This worked well just after 

the frost was out.  Need to do more next spring.  In August will fill low spots with 

black dirt.  Paul Ludwig will find confirmation students to help with this.  Talked 

about trimming the trees in the center of cemetery, but may skip a year.  Louise 

Schulz is now cutting the church lawn.  Thanks to the Bautch family for their years 

of service cutting. 

NEW BUSINESS: Regarding St. Nicholas adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 

attendance is light during the 6 to 7 pm time. Ralph Schreiner will go during that 

time or will find someone who can.  Also any other parish member can try to 

attend during this time.  A motion was made and passed to change the number of 

Masses read for deceased men’s members from 3 to 2 Masses.  Gene Schutz will 

put some caution tape on the last stairway step inside the elevator room. 

Sick members:  none 

Closing prayers were said and a lunch followed. 

 


